
October 4, 2023

Brother Lakner - mitja.laknerbevc@gmail.com

Dear Brother Mitja Lakner Bevc,

The stake presidency is holding a membership council in your behalf. The council will be held
on Sunday October 15.

This council will consider how you have:

● Repeatedly acted in clear and deliberate public opposition to the Church, its doctrine, its
policies, or its leaders;

● Shown a pattern of intentionally working to weaken the faith and activity of Church
members; and

● Continued to espouse false teachings after having been corrected by your priesthood
leaders.

Given your recent behavior at church meetings, you are not invited to attend the council in
person. However, you may provide written statements from yourself and from persons who could
provide relevant information. Following the membership council, you will be notified of the
council's unified decision in writing. 

Brother Lakner, it is our sincere hope that this council will be an important step in you softening
your heart, strengthening your faith in Jesus Christ, and returning to full fellowship.  

Sincerely,

The Pleasant Grove Utah Garden Stake Presidency
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